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June 15, 2011 

 

 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO FILE RESPONSES TO PUGET SOUND AND 

PACIFIC RAILROAD’S MOTION TO WITHDRAW PETITION 

(Optional Responses due Wednesday, June 22, 2011 at 5:00 p.m.) 

 

 

RE: Puget Sound and Pacific Railroad v. Lewis County and Port of Centralia 

Docket TR-110158 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On Tuesday, June 14, 2011, counsel for the Puget Sound and Pacific Railroad filed a Motion 

to Withdraw Petition.  The Commission wishes to offer all parties an opportunity to respond 

to the railroad’s motion, but does not require a response. 

 

In accordance with WAC 480-07-375(4), the presiding officer may vary the five business 

day response time established by rule.  The Commission hereby sets 5:00 p.m. on 

Wednesday, June 22, 2011, as the deadline for electronic submission of responses to the 

railroad’s motion, with an original and 9 paper copies filed with the Commission by noon of 

the next business day, which is Thursday, June 23, 2011. 

 

The Commission anticipates ruling on the railroad’s motion in sufficient time to allow all 

parties and potential intervenors to receive notice of whether or not the prehearing 

conference currently scheduled for Friday, July 8, 2011, will be conducted or not. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

ADAM E. TOREM 

Administrative Law Judge 


